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Board Meeting December 4, 2012
Meeting held at Lori Constantine’s house

Completed by:  
Lori Constantine

Phone Number:
203-359-8607


Attendees Board Members 

Name

Position 

Stephanie Evers

Vice President


Tom Hughes

Treasurer


Kyle Eberts

Assistant Treasurer


Lori Constantine

Secretary

Anne Zaera

Communications

Beth Cross

Membership 


Heather Lopresti

Activities


Bob Boothroyd

Maintenance


Special Guest


Ben Wheeler 


Decisions Made:
Continue discussion of Meet Up implementation at next board meeting

Winter Rates start the 3rd weekend in December

Recap To Dos:

· Send out reminder email blast for upcoming holiday party

· Send out reminder emails about membership renewals

· Determine amount of reinstatement fee

· Send Anne Skizette articles before the next general meeting
· Send out the new cancellation policy – include in Skizette for Dec.
Details & Discussion:
Meet Up Demo & Discussion:

· Meet Up’s biggest draw for RHSC is the reservation system. It facilitates people meeting face to face.  Given that structure of meet ups & events, Ben divided up weekends throughout the year as events.  
· Content is restricted – you need to be approved before you can see the RHSC Meet Up page.  If you’re not a member of meet up you need to join Meet Up to see any of this.  RHSC needs to approve members to see the RHSC Meet Up page.  There are different levels of privileges we can assign to the administrators for the RHSC Meet Up page.
· It has an automatic waiting list feature.  When someone declines at the last minute, an email automatically go out to the first person on the waiting list.  
· Website will maintain a tally of confirmations – we will need to prevent guests from being included in the tally.
· Determined that we need to use this for members only.  Guests will need to have reservations made by emailing or calling the monthly coordinator.
· Once we make decisions on how this website will function, we will need to retrain the coordinators – both weekly and monthly.  We need to create an implementation plan, how do we handle two systems while implementing the Meet Up system.  
· Monthly coordinator role wouldn’t change.  
· We would like to connect this with PayPal, as it’s the easiest payment method to connect with the reservations.
· Meet Up has a reporting functionality.
· Would we start the new system with the reservation deposit requirement?
· Many Goals of converting to Meet up including increase membership and simplify the reservation system.
· We need to reach out to the Meet Up people who are interested in our club.  Invite them to a meeting/event.
Communications:

Updated multiple website pages:


· Posted new cancellation policy on rates page

· Posted current membership fees on rates, join pages and membership flyer

· Removed empty links on he right navigation bar and CT Ski Council page

· Updated forwarding mailboxes for membership applications

Updated history page to show club is over 80 years old (not 70)

Awaiting for posting:

· Updated roster & handbook

· Treasurer’s reports

Prepared draft of Dec Skizette – awaiting President’s message

Prepared drat of invitation to MeetUp applicants – date, place TBD

Prepared draft of technology conversion rollout plans for board review

Membership report
· We waived the late fee for members who didn’t pay their annual membership fees until 11/15 because of Hurricane Sandy.
· Beth to send the updated member roster to Board Members & Monthly coordinators.  No members who haven’t paid their dues can make reservations.
Winter Rates start the 3rd weekend in December.  Our weekends start on Friday.  Board decided that the Winter Rates start December 21st.

Idea suggested to schedule coordinator training at the lodge.  

Activities

· Holiday Party = Tuesday December 11th.  Venue TBD
· New Year’s Eve @ Lodge.  Heather will coordinate. Members Fee = $25
Next Meetings: 

Board **Weds Jan 2  - Not 1st Tuesday 
General Meeting Jan 8

